
 

 

 

 

 

May 9, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 
Chairman       Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations    House Committee on Appropriations 
Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington D.C., 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Sheriff’s Office Public Safety Radio Communication 
Enhancement Project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is Modoc 
County Sheriff’s Office, located at 102 South Court Street, Alturas, California, 96101. The 
funding would be used to bolster the county’s public safety radio communications system by 
assisting with the acquisition of essential vehicles and equipment, installation of backup power 
generators, and upgrading of radio equipment at key tower sites. The project is an appropriate 
use of taxpayer funds because the project represents a strategic investment in public safety and 
emergency preparedness, demonstrating our commitment to serving and protecting all members 
of our community, regardless of geographic location or environmental challenges.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for the purpose described in 
section 1701(b)(8) of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 
10381(b)(8)). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Doug LaMalfa 
Member of Congress 


